TRUSTEE’S  MINUTES 
PLEASANT TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
December 11, 2017

SPECIAL MEETING – 2016 AUDIT
CALL TO ORDER
Trustees Katie Gossman, Jeff Haenggi and Julie Winslow were all present for the 6:30 meeting at the Rose Hill Senior Center. Trustee Haenggi led the Pledge of  Allegiance.  Trustee Haenggi also  welcomed the township’s  audit firm, Chad Andra and Associates and also the auditor assigned to us, Tracy Goodrum.

 AUDITOR’S REPORT
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chad Andra presented 2016 audit report to the township board. Notable findings and recommendations were: The financials looked good and the balances matched. Mr. Andra explained the four funds that are showing on the financial statements and read the report balances. He noted a Board Compensation publishing correction that needed to be made and recommended publishing the action as soon as possible. Funds expended were also under the board’s approved budget.  No list of inventory  was included but he recommends that the audit always include that inventory list as the township’s assets. Even though a KMAG audit may not require it, he feels this is a vulnerable area (for loss) and deems it necessary. A procedure manual, unfinished, was encouraged to be completed as a good resource. On culvert installations, there was at least one in 2016 that was completed but had not been billed to the citizen. He suggested perhaps a better method of billing culverts. Mr. Andra recommends filing by vendor or expenses and attaching it to the check used to pay. Mr. Andra fielded several questions from both the audience and also the board.
A citizen asked about chip seal projects coming up next. The patron also asked how it was determined as far as criteria? Number of cars passing, how many culverts to be replaced, how much ditch work had to be done, among other things. Winslow said she had already been told by others exactly what roads would be done as far as next chip sealing, wondering how that could be when she didn’t even know which roads were next! (Trustee note: NO DECISIONS HAVE BEEN MADE !) Another person made it clear that although he appreciates paying less money, he would rather have better roads. Another patron wanted to know if there is a list….keeping track of what roads were going to be chip sealed in the future.


BOARD BUSINESS
1. Motion to spend up to $300 to update and transfer software from clerk’s personal laptop to new township laptop? VOTE 3:0, FOR.
2. Motion to spend up to $200.00 at a time for office supplies. VOTE 3:0, FOR.
3. Motion to approve vouchers for November Expenses. VOTE 3:0, FOR.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:00 pm.
